Three tips for Introducing a New Author Name Change Policy – Wiley Colleagues Share their Experience

Wiley recently updated its author name change policy to support the anonymity of authors who wish to change their name on already-published research. Wiley will no longer publish a correction notice to the updated paper when there is a name change, and will no longer notify co-authors of their colleague’s name change. To learn about why this policy is important to creating a more inclusive publishing environment, read the full blog on the Wiley Network here. 

We asked the team who spearheaded this change at Wiley three key questions to help other publishers considering similar changes:

1. What were the key steps involved in implementing this change? 
The first step was acknowledging that the previous policy was problematic and could cause harm to authors. Once we decided we were going to make changes, we had to determine how to respect both our inclusive philosophy and the scholarly version of record. A lot of research and consultations were undertaken during the development phase. We looked at policies (previous and current) of other publishers and we spent a significant amount of time in educating ourselves on what needs were not met by the previous policy and what were the key guiding principles that needed to be embedded in the new policy. Some of this discovery phase included direct engagement with internal and external colleagues and authors from the trans community and with other publishers to help ensure wider alignment across the industry. This learning fed into creation of a new draft policy which we then socialized with various teams at Wiley to ensure understanding of the new workflow, communications, and philosophical alignment. Once we reached that point of the change, we executed on a communications plan for our internal staff, external editorial teams, and society partners. Since the policy was launched in December, we have updated over 100 articles. During that process, we received helpful feedback that we are using to continuously improve the implementation and future development of this policy. 
1. Can you tell us a bit about the different teams that were involved?
The initial conversations started with our trans academic community. It was clear that the trans community had been harmed by the previous policy and getting to a solution was going to need to first take into consideration the people it most affected. Inside of Wiley, we involved all teams in the development: editorial (some are journal authors themselves), content production, legal, ethics and integrity, and marketing. In addition to working with our external trans community, we received feedback from our internal trans community as part of our LGBTQ+ employee resource group. 
1. What’s your best bit of advice for other publishers looking to implement this change?
We cannot make meaningful and long-lasting change alone. It’s very important that no matter where an author chooses to publish their journal, the same sense of support is given to them. We’ve seen this collaboration pick up steam which is very encouraging. The first thing to do is acknowledge there is a problem and dedicate your teams to fixing it. Ask questions, learn about the LGBTQ+ community, reach out to others across the research ecosystem. We all have to be willing to take steps forward and not be bogged down by how things have always been.  

